MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

TUESDAY, AUGUST 29, 2017
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Tuesday, August 29, 2017, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr. and Arthur Bellanger 

Absent: 0 
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on August 8, 2017 as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering gave the following report:1. Working on the back levee flood plan to help with tidal flooding from Oak going east towards Cypress Lane. Some streets can be used to help keep the tide out by adding additional material and building up some levees.  We also have a quote on using a “muscle wall” in case any tropical systems will affect Grand Isle. A joint motion was made by the Commissioners of the levee district to approve the Reach 1 Flood Plan only in case of calling an Emergency due to tropical systems. 2.The maintenance plan is still being reviewed by the COE.  3.The permit for the Original Bayside Breakwater Projection Project is being review by the COE. 
President Camardelle stated that he sent a letter to the Governor requesting he help with an airstrip on Elmer’s Island. This airstrip would open Grand Isle to more visitors from around the world. 
Mr. Oneil Malbrough addressed the commissioners and stated that he attended a meeting with Jefferson Parish for the Restore Act which will use money for coastal erosion projects. We are trying to get the money to construct additional breakwaters on the north side of Grand Isle. He presented the board with options for the Cheniere Caminada Rock Project. The plan has different rock alignments as well as different cost per project.

President Camardelle stated for everyone to keep up with the weather and be prepared this hurricane season.  

President Camardelle stated that he is monitoring all storms and will block roads, build levees or whatever it takes to keep the tidal surges or rain water from piling up and causing flooding.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Bellanger, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Bellanger, seconded by Commissioner Besson, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 12:18 p.m.
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